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Dear ,  

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied.    

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 

11 June 2025.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon request.  

Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record and applicable statutes, regulations and 

policies, as well as the 15 December 2024 decision by the Marine Corps Performance Evaluation 

Review Board (PERB), the 21 October 2024 Advisory Opinion (AO) provided to the PERB by 

the Headquarters Marine Corps Performance Evaluation Section (MMPB-23), and your rebuttal 

to the PERB decision dated 4 February 2025.   

 

The Board determined your personal appearance, with or without counsel, would not materially 

add to their understanding of the issues involved.  Therefore, the Board determined a personal 

appearance was not necessary and considered your case based on the evidence of record. 

 

The Board carefully considered your request to modify the TD fitness report for the reporting 

period 14 February 2021 to 30 April 2021 by changing the Reporting Senior (RS) portion from 

observed to unobserved while retaining the Reviewing Officer (RO) marks because the RS had 

“zero dates of direct observation during the reporting period” and the report, as currently written, 

inaccurately portrays your performance for the reporting period.  You contend you requested an 

unobserved report at the time of submission but your request was denied.  You further contend 

the RS explained that the RO had nearly 18 months of prior observation and therefore the “RO’s 

marks would balance out the RS marks.”  Additionally, you contend the RO acknowledges the 

error and “it seems within the spirit of the evaluation process to remove the RS’s markings and 

allow the RO marks to stand.”  In support of your contentions, you submitted numerous email 






